
 BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 
 
In the Matter of a Repository File Regarding )  
The Chapter 22 Electric Utility Resource    )       File No. EW-2009-0412 
Planning Revisions Workshops           ) 
 
        

NOTICE OF REPOSITORY FILE REGARDING THE CHAPTER 22 
ELECTRIC UTILITY RESOURCE PLANNING REVISIONS WORKSHOPS 
 
Issue Date:  May 20, 2009 

The Commission has opened this file as a repository for documents and 

comments regarding the Chapter 22 Electric Utility Resource Planning Revisions 

Workshops.    The Commission’s Staff will be hosting a series of workshops to consider 

changes to the Commission regulation that requires Missouri’s investor-owned electric 

utilities to consider and analyze their resource plans, resource acquisition strategies, 

and investment decisions with the intent to provide safe, reliable and efficient energy 

services to the public at just and reasonable rates.   

The regulation requires Missouri’s electric utilities to consider energy efficiency 

measures to reduce the demand for electricity along with consideration of supply-side 

measures, such as the construction of new power plants, to meet the public’s need for 

electricity.  However, the regulation has been in place for nearly twenty years, and the 

Commission is considering ways to bring the regulation more in line with Missouri’s 

Renewable Energy Standard statute, which was approved by voters as Proposition C, 

as well as with recent federal energy policy enactments.   

Using this file, any person with an interest in these workshops may view 

documents pertaining to the project and may submit any pertinent responsive 
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comments or documents.  As this is not a contested case, any person may make a filing 

without counsel and without ex parte constraints (arising from this matter).  Intervention 

requests are not necessary to participate.   

The public is welcome to file comments electronically or by mailing written 

comments.  You may submit electronic comments by e-mail at 

Chapter_22_Comments@psc.mo.gov.  Written comments in hard copy should be 

addressed to the Commission at P.O. Box 360, Jefferson City, Missouri 65102, and 

should reference File No. EW-2009-0412.  You can view the contents of the file by 

following the link at http://www.psc.mo.gov.   

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
 

Colleen M. Dale 
( S E A L )     Secretary 
 
 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 20th day of May, 2009. 
 
Woodruff, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
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